College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences
Executive Council - Minutes

October 15, 2014 – Minard 204J
Present: Rick Axelson, Betsy Birmingham, Kimble Bromley, Jeffrey Bumgarner, Jeffrey Clark, Mark Harvey, Daniel Klenow, Mark Meister, John Miller, Carol Pearson, Kent Sandstrom, Gary Totten, Rooth Varland
Announcements/Kudos:

· Tom Isern was part of a team of NDSU staff and collaborators active in the Tri-County Tourism Alliance who received a Program Excellence Award this year from NDSU Extension and Farm & Ranch Guide. 
· Items for “Talking Points” are due to Betsy today.

· Kristine Paranica, the new Ombudsperson at NDSU, will deliver a presentation at the AHSS College Meeting on November 3.
· Faculty serving on search committees are strongly encouraged to attend a FORWARD search committee training session.
· Ronnie Arensberg will continue to serve as the liaison for AHSS with the Counseling Center.

· Search updates – interviews will be scheduled in the near future for the ¼-time Associate Dean; the 2nd candidate for the Director of the Center for Community Vitality will be on campus Thursday and Friday.
· The College has been asked to submit the names of two students for consideration to serve as Student Speaker for Winter Commencement.  Departments were asked to send names to Kent.
· Suggestions for nominations for Distinguished Alumni should be sent to Betsy.
· Nominations are open for the Odney, Peltier, and Waldron Awards.  Deadline: December 5 to Provost’s Office.

· The Pfiffner Lecture, originally scheduled for October 29, will be delayed until after the election.

· Architecture and Landscape Architecture will celebrate its Centennial this weekend.  The keynote speaker is scheduled for Friday at 4:00 at the Fargo Theatre.

Lisa Nordick, Kari Bitz, and Lisa McNamara attended the meeting to discuss noncredit and executive education activities or workshops in collaboration with DCE.
Larry Peterson and Andrew Mara reviewed possible changes to the General Education model which would integrate the general education courses with the specific majors.  The committee feels this model would make the general education courses more meaningful to students.  Some chairs expressed a desire to keep general education course requirements more flexible to allow students to explore various disciplines.
Policy 327 requires evaluations of administrators (chairs/heads, directors, and deans) every three years.  The dean will be evaluated this year and he encouraged participation of all faculty and staff in the college in his evaluation.
Kent found the Promotion, Tenure, and Evaluation training session conducted by Kevin McCaul to be very useful, and he encouraged chairs, heads, and faculty to attend these training sessions.
The College has experienced a decline in majors this year, primarily in CJ/PS, Sociology/Anthropology, and English.  Chairs were asked to investigate possible reasons for this decline (such as selective admissions, etc.).

Betsy reviewed the current policy and procedure for partner accommodations and reported that the two-year window in the policy will likely be eliminated so that partner accommodations can be made at any time. Spousal hires would permit departments to make a hire without a national search providing they have sufficient funding.  Faculty requesting a partner accommodation should send the partner’s curriculum vitae and a brief cover letter to Betsy.
Program reviews – due November 1.

Departments were reminded to make an effort to keep track of alumni.

Departments requesting extra section funding were asked to submit a revised request for Spring Semester due to shortage of funds from the Provost.

DCE is now under the auspices of the Provost’s Office.  Management of DCE funding will undergo some changes.  
The Affordable Care Act (ACA) mandates that employees expected to work 30 or more hours per week with no definitive end date and who do not meet the definition of seasonal employment must be offered health insurance coverage at time of hire.  The cost of a single premium is approximately $473/month, with the employee required to pay 9.5% of the plan.  An initial look-back period dating back to November 1, 2013 will be done to determine eligibility of current employees. More information will be forthcoming from HR/Payroll.

Meeting adjourned at 4:55 pm.
Submitted by Cathy Heiraas 
